Nigeria Update: Further Attacks

Pastor Killed in Maiduguri, Christian Students Killed in Kano

Dear Friends,

We have continued to receive reports of attacks by Muslim extremists in northern Nigeria almost daily. Rim Village in southern Plateau where 5 Christians died on Tuesday the 24th, was attacked again on the 28th and again on the 30th, when a Christian named David Mamai was killed.

A sixth Sunday morning attack this year occurred during a chapel service at Bayero University in the Northern Muslim city of Kano was attacked killing at least 20 Christian students and two professors. In Maiduguri, the Boko Haram headquarters, the Reverend Albert Naga and three of his congregation were gunned down in the middle of communion. Boko Haram, which continues to issue statements "declaring war" on Christians does not appear to have gotten the US State Department's memo-or maybe it has.  The price of impunity is paid by the Christian victims of the violence, even as they peacefully sleep in their homes at night or sit in their pews Sunday morning.

The U.S. State Department has not issued any new statement regarding the above referenced attacks or the almost daily attacks upon the Christian community, which leaves intact its most recent determination that this violence is not religious.  Despite the sixth Sunday morning attack on a church service this year in Nigeria, according to Assistant Secretary of State for Africa, Johnnie Carson, and the Principle Deputy Assistant Secretary for the Africa Bureau Don Yamamoto.

While the State Department continues to deny the seriousness of Boko Haram, this terrorist group has attacked schools and newspapers as a part of their openly proclaimed Jihad to purge Nigeria of all Western influences. They reject the institution of democracy as inherently opposed to the 'true Sharia' which they long to enact. According to their own statements they have ties with Al Qaeda and have trained their operatives in Al Shabab camps in Somalia.

Unfortunately, career bureaucrats, seasoned in years of Washingtonian double-speak, do not seem to understand that these extremists have genuine convictions which will not be swayed by any amount of monetary appeasement, such as the series of multi-million dollar aid packages proposed by Assistant Secretary Carson.  

On a more positive note, our dear friend, Emmanuel Ogebe appeared on the Moody radio show, In The Market with Janet Parshall last Thursday, just hours after the bombing of newspapers in Nigeria, and gave a great presentation of the issues. Emmanuel's interview gives a personal touch to many of these issues and we hope you enjoy listening. 

On the Hill, there has been no response by the State Department to the formal request from Rep. King and Rep. Meehan that Boko Haram be designated a terrorist group. We will keep you informed as we work on this vital issue.

Please remember to pray for Jubilee Campaign and for the Christians in Nigeria
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